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Mussoorie: Environmentalists in Mussoorie are vehemently opposing the construction of a motor road within a
dense oak forest, labelling endeavour as “illegal”. They are calling for an immediate halt to construction and
urging authorities for action against those responsible.

Lalit Mohan Kala, an environmental activist, expressed dismay, saying, “A 3 to 4 metre wide and 200 metre long
road is being constructed in Cliff Cottage estate in Mussoorie. In the past, wanton tree felling has also been done
here and we have complained to the forest department but to no avail.” Vipin Gupta, a prominent
environmentalist who has planted numerous trees in the area, while condemning the road construction as
completely “illegal”, said, “I have sent written complaints to the PCCF, HoFF and the conservator Yamuna circle
but no action has been taken so far.”

Sources said that Cliff Cottage estate, previously owned by Hampton Court school, was sold a few years ago.
Around March, the new owners commenced construction of a motor road from the cottage to connect it with
NH 707A, citing records from the Mussoorie Municipal Council (MMC) dating back to before 1980 as evidence of
its existence. Based on this, the forest department purportedly issued a NOC to new owners.

However, members of the environmentalist lobby asserted that no road existed at the site according to old maps.
“I have taught at Hampton Court school for decades and there was no road at Cliff Cottage. The builders are
causing irreparable damage...,” alleged Vipin Kumar. Meanwhile, DFO Mussoorie, Amit Kanwar, remained tight-
lipped and said that the matter was under probe by the department’s sub-divisional officer.

We also published the following articles recently

https://timesofindia.indiatimes.com/


Clarify if prior nod was needed to cut trees for Wanowrie eco-tourism park: NGT to forest departmentNGT in Pune
reviews tree felling for Wanowrie eco-park. Chhetija's plea triggers action. Justice Singh seeks clarity on
permissions. PCCF notes gliricidia trees, forest park plan, Maharashtra Eco-Tourism Board involvement.109581309
Election boycott: Forest norms bar roads, power in Melghat villagesBoycott in Melghat due to lack of
infrastructure highlights challenges with conservation norms, relocation policy, and forest department tussles.
Residents face difficulties accessing basic facilities like roads and electricity in the tribal belt.109676064
Chhattisgarh activist Alok Shukla receives Goldman Environmental prize for forest conservation effortsAlok
Shukla honored with Goldman Environmental Prize for leading successful community campaign to preserve
Chhattisgarh forests. Acknowledged internationally. Strengthening grassroots activism. Recognized by Goldman
Foundation for environmental leadership.109757746


